
Sun Mountain Ranches Road District 
Meeting Minutes of June 14, 2025 
 

Call to Order 
The meeting was called to order at 10:06am. Board members Kathleen Stockton, President; Ellen 
Adams, Secretary; Jo Kilmer, Treasurer; and resident Colleen Horton were present. The minutes from 
the March meeting were presented and approved by Jo and Kathleen. 

Treasurer’s Report 

Jo passed out copies of the FY 2025-2026 proposed budget. It was approved by Kathleen and Ellen. A 
resolution adopting the budget was also approved by Kathleen and Ellen. 

New Business 

Ellen brought up the issue of generating interest in the Road District. The same people show up for 
meetings and volunteer to cover the positions on the Board. With two seats becoming vacant within the 
next year it is important to make the Board more visible in order to increase participation. Ideas such as 
mailers, etc., were discussed. Holding the September meeting in full view of the neighborhood was 
encouraged and we settled on meeting on the street corner. We’ll continue coming up with ideas as 
time goes by. 
 

Next Meeting 

September 13, 2025, 10am on the corner of 3rd Street & Central. 
 
Adjourned: 10:30 


